

April 9, 2013

HC MUD # 344 Summerwood South Drainage Channel Maintenance Monthly Report

The channel is currently thriving and is in great shape moving towards the summer. The overseed and fertilization was completed the first week in April. Since then we have received 3.33" of precipitation allowing the seed to quickly germinate. Mowing on the slopes was postponed due to this rainfall but should be completed before the meeting. When seeding the fallen tree was disposed of as requested and the channel is clear of any obstacles. In photo 10, you will notice some of the signs are significantly leaning, I originally expected it was from kids playing on the channels. However, appears just to be due to soft soil around the sign. This will be corrected at the time of our next mowing (No charge).

The silt build up at weir No. 2 has cleared itself as expected and all other weirs are clean. There is no debris cleanup needed on the channel at this time.

Sincerely,

SHANE STUCKEY

Director of Business Development





















Mowing Completed 4/17/13



1.



2.



3.